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EXECUTIVE
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EX.294/06
REVISED PARISH CHARTER (Key Decision)

Portfolio 
Economic Development and Enterprise

Subject Matter

The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.106/06 containing a draft revised Parish Charter which had been developed through an extensive consultation exercise.

The Director advised that a Charter had been in place between the City Council and Carlisle Parish Councils and Parish meetings since 1998.  In 2005, it was identified that the Parish Charter needed revision and review.  A Task and Finish Group was set up through the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee to oversee the development of the Parish Charter.  An extensive consultation process was undertaken including consultation with relevant City and County Council members and officers, members of the Cumbria Association of Local Councils and of the Carlisle Parish Councils Association, as well as with all Parish Councils.  

The Director then advised that the intention was to launch the Parish Charter in February 2007.  She highlighted that, as with any new policy development, there would be implications for the City Council and she outlined some issues which would need to be discussed and agreed with a view to meeting the obligations outlined in the Parish Charter.

The Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 23 November 2006 (Minute reference COS.131/06) had considered the revised Parish Charter and a Minute Excerpt was submitted.  The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting and commented that the Task and Finish Group had undertaken a substantial amount of work on the development of the Charter.  The Committee had commended the Charter as a positive and fit for purpose document.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Leader thanked the Task and Finish Group members and officers for the extensive work they had undertaken.  

The Leader added his thanks to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  He emphasised the importance of the good relationship between the City Council and Parish Councils and stated that he hoped this would continue in the future.

Summary of Options Rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the observations of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee be noted and the Committee and the Task and Finish Group be thanked for their input.

2.
That the draft Parish Charter be approved for publication.

3.
That the Parish Charter be referred to Full Council for information.

Reasons for Decision

To approve the Parish Charter for publication and distribution.  The Charter is being referred to the City Council to increase awareness of the Parish Charter amongst Members.







